Northamptonshire Integrated Local Employment Strategy (NILES)
Northamptonshire County Council has been awarded funding from the European Commission's European Social Fund (ESF), Article 6, to support the development of NILES – the Northamptonshire Integrated Local Employment Strategy. 

The NILES project exists to develop a local employment strategy for the benefit of all citizens in Northamptonshire. This strategy encompasses the four “pillars” of the European Employment Strategy:
· Employability

· Entrepreneurship

· Adaptability

· Equal opportunities

NILES is developed in consultation with other key stakeholder agencies in Northamptonshire in order to plan effective service delivery to ensure that employment and skills actions in the county are harmonious with the European Employment Strategy.
The project tests potential solutions to existing and emerging employment issues in Northamptonshire. Therefore, local agencies are able to use ESF money to address issues they have identified through NILES.

Projects must provide findings that will inform future activity whilst working in harmony with the four pillars of the European Employment Strategy.

The NILES project has distinct stages:

· The first task was to assess the current state of employability and the economy in Northamptonshire, through a baseline analysis, with local evidence setting the targets for local projects
· Projects must then set out ideas for new ways of delivering employability and skills in Northamptonshire

· When projects are completed, data amassed is then analysed and becomes evidence for the development of NILES

Examples of NILES-funded projects include:

· Employment promotion for women & ethnic minorities

· Enterprise support

· Workforce development

· Social enterprises in isolated communities

· Market town employment

· Isolated communities learning project

One of the main actions of NILES so far has been the creation of the Northamptonshire Observatory. The Observatory was set up to provide a set of baseline data for the development of the employment strategy, and to provide statistical analysis of Northamptonshire's economic and employment situation. One of the first products to come from the Observatory is the Northamptonshire Economic and Labour Market Assessment. 
You can find out more about the Observatory by going to:

www.northamptonshireobservatory.org.uk
The NILES project is now at its consultation stage, with a number of agencies already having been consulted on what they believe is needed in Northamptonshire. The Article 6 fund also makes provision for supporting small, short studies to develop a feasibility analysis or case for innovative ESF projects. The findings and recommendations of these studies will be assessed to see their impact on local employability and skills.
